
 

PTO Meeting 

 

May 2, 2022 6:30 p.m. 

 

Attendees: Zac Bauermaster, Lindsey Strauss, Stephanie Bowers-Cottrell, Kara Zimmerman, Lisa Ruth, Tracy 

Motz, Jess Bruckhart, Karina Scheren 

 

I. Welcome & Introductions – Lindsey Strauss 

 

II. Principal Comments – Zac Bauermaster – Expressed appreciation to the PTO for their time and effort in 

working together with him to make memories for the students this year. Excited for spring and the many 

assemblies and fun events coming up.  

 

III. Teacher Rep. Comments – N/A (none present) Discussed the need to get more teacher reps onboard 

as teacher feedback is so important to the PTO’s mission. Is future incentive possible? 

 

IV. Treasurer's Report – Lisa Ruth 

a. Deposits – Yearbook payments from families; KH is handling deposits from other 3 district 

elementary schools ($500 each) and payments for 6th grade party; Received Square1Art 

fundraising check. 

b. Withdrawals – Inter-State yearbook payment (required payment in full for the first time this year 

before beginning production); Musical reimbursements; Staff Appreciation reimbursements; 

Carnival prize reimbursements. 

c. Total balance of $33,144.92 in accounts as of 5/1/22. 

d. Projected ending balance of $26,441.66 in accounts as of 7/31/22. (Assuming $3500 for field 

trips and numerous other variables) 

 

V. Old Business 

a. Staff Appreciation Week (4/4–4/8) – Positive feedback from staff indicating they felt appreciated.  

b. Mornings with Moms (4/22 7:00-7:45 AM) – Much higher attendance than usual, estimated 

turnout of 400 up from normal turnout of about 300. If increased attendance is expected to 

continue next year, the budget will likely need to be raised (to $750-$800). 

     

VI. Current Business 

a. Carnival (5/20) – Deadline to preorder tickets is 5/13. 

b. Rita’s Night (6/2) – Lindsay Clark is chair, more info to come. 

c. 6th Grade Party (6/4) – Preparations are underway.  

d. Yearbooks – Were ordered 4/18, expected arrival early June. 

 

VII. New Officer Elections – 2022/2023 school year 

a. Vice President – Nominations: Karina Scheren – Passed unanimously. 

b. Treasurer -- Nominations: Susan Vasallo – Passed unanimously.  

 

VIII. Open comments – Thank you to outgoing board members Lindsay Strauss and Lisa Ruth for their 

service to the PTO. 

 

IX. Adjournment       

No upcoming meeting dates, last meeting of the school year! 

    

         Thanks for joining tonight!  


